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PREFACE

 

For many centuries, the Philippines and China have peacefully 
coexisted as friendly neighbors. Though the Cold War 

interrupted their friendly relations from 1949 to 1974, both 
countries reinvigorated their friendship in 1975 during the 
formal establishment of their bilateral relations. Since 1975, the 
Philippines has been observing a one-China policy.

The year 2020 was a milestone in Philippines-China relations as 
it marked the 45 years of their diplomatic relations. The year was 
also a turning point in their bilateral ties as they commemorated 
the 45 years of their relations amidst the COVID-19 pandemic, 
a global crisis that tested the strength and stability of Philippines-
China relations.

I am, therefore, very pleased to see the publication of this volume 
as it covers new discoveries by unearthing ancient sources that 
offer new perspectives in the two countries’ bilateral ties. It also 
discusses recent developments in Philippines-China relations such 
as migration, China’s Belt and Road Initiative, and the Philippines’ 
Build Build Build Program. Moreover, it examines continuing 
concerns in their bilateral ties like China’s international behavior 
and governance, South China Sea disputes, and the COVID-19 
pandemic. 

Presenting all these issues in a single volume marking the 45 
years of diplomatic relations in the time of the pandemic is timely, 
relevant, and useful. Produced by established experts and rising 
scholars on Chinese studies and the study of Philippines-China 
relations, there is no doubt that this volume adds value to the 
existing literature on the topic. Chapters prepared by His Excellency 
Ambassador Huang Xilian and His Excellency Ambassador Jose 
Santiago L. Sta. Romana also give this volume policy relevance.



xvi  © 2021 Philippine Association for Chinese Studies

I, therefore, commend the Philippine Association for Chinese 
Studies (PACS) for its persistent efforts to produce knowledge 
on China and Philippines-China relations. The Philippines and 
China need scholars from your association to raise the awareness 
of our people about the history and current developments of the 
two countries’ bilateral ties. We need scholars who will present a 
more nuanced, balanced, and truthful understanding of the many 
issues surrounding China, the Chinese in the Philippines, and 
Philippines-China relations. 

Many misunderstandings and confusions about several issues 
are largely caused by ignorance. It is our ardent desire to see PACS 
producing more volumes of its Chinese Studies Journal in order to 
continuously inform and educate our people on the many issues 
about China, the Philippines, and the whole world.

DR. HENRY LIM BON LIONG
President
Federation of Filipino-Chinese Chambers 
of Commerce and Industry, Inc. (FFCCCII) 


